

# Full Gospel Business Men's Fellowship In Canada National Newsletter

Volune # 5 2 June 1, 2022

### B.C. News

Here is my vision for BC: We see rivers of men flowing to a central place. They are flowing to Jesus. These are the Fellowship members spreading the word of God throughout the province and the country. This will be a catalyst for new FGBMF chapters in our revival.

B.C. is alive and well. As of May 20/22 we now have 12 renewed/new members for the Walnut Grove chapter(#112086). We still have former members still to contact and sign up with us again, but the attitude is certainly more positive now that we can fellowship more openly without restrictions. God is so patient with us but still he requires (and expects) us to be faithful in going about HIS business. I know that Steve Prost has a lot of good news coming so I wiill end here, but rest assured that God's work through this Fellowship in B.C. is not finished by a long shot. Keep praying along with us and watch God perform miracles for His honor and glory.

Submitted May 11/22--Ken Scarrow

## Alberta News

Alberta Chapters Calgary, St. Paul and Camrose are holding regular banquet or breakfast outreach meetings again with growing attendance and good reports. Lethbridge is struggling with the departure of Steve Prost and resignation of Gregory Himmelspach but we expect good fruit from their regular prayer meetings. Alberta Field Rep Rodney Taylor has been meeting and praying with Nigerians who were FGBM before coming to Canada with the vision of reviving an Edmonton area chapter.

Ron Hutzal, President of the Calgary Chapter, is implementing the Chapter Development Plan he prepared while National President. I will be working closely with him and if we are successful in Calgary, I will try to convince other chapters to do the same.

I have kept communication with Steve Prost who has recently moved to Cache Creek in British Columbia. Steve has been appointed Field Representative to help him revive chapters in BC. He has been working with Ken Scarrow and other FGBMF men to get BC men excited again in evangelism through our fellowship. Ken reports signing of many new members and has invited John Reid and me to attend the revived Charis Camp, a men's advance, in Chilliwack this October 21-23, 2022.

With the input of Frank Leier who looked after Good News TV for many years, we are going in a different direction with GNTV. We are no longer going to have professional videos produced in a Regina studio but are going to use our own equipment in a "mobile studio" where the studio can be brought to wherever FGBM gather. The aforementioned Charis Camp is a good example. Our desire is to produce testimonials from 3 minutes to 30 minutes in length which can be shown in various social media platforms, especially the highly successful Life Stories Worldwide which has

reached millions of people. GNTV Chairman Steve Chamberlain of Regina has received the necessary equipment (cost \$3403) for video production and is putting together a team for editing, etc. I encourage all FGBM in the Regina vicinity to start preparing testimonials of 3, 5, 10 and 30 minutes to get Steve started.

Submitted by Howard Hefferman

Alberta National Director



With the lifting of the mask mandates in Saskatchewan several chapters (Moosamin, Weyburn, and Yorkton), have held banquet meetings. Attendance has been down but I believe God has shown up.

Our MLA banquet was a success as a large number of MLA's graced us with their attendance to hear the speaker testify how he met and accepted Jesus Christ.

So far I have not heard of anything happening in Regina nor any taping of the GOOD NEWS programing.

Submitted by Editor

## Manitoba News

No Report Submitted

## **Ontario News**

We in Sarnia are working with a neighbouring community Wallaceburg to hopefully start a new chapter there.

The following are from a Banquet held in Sarnia, Ont,





Submitted by Garth Lepine Posted with thanks

Quebec News

Nothing submitted

Atlantic Canada

Nothing submitted

### From The Achieves

#### Reprinted from an editorial 19 yrs. Ago

It seems that the summer slump is upon us and has been for several months. Discouragement seems to set in as the attendance figures drop at the monthly meetings. Folks are off doing other things and commitment to the chapter happenings seem to be put on the back burner. During one such bout of FGBMFI blues, as I was sitting in my chair, and wondering if it was worth going on, the Lord spoke to me and this is what HE said.

FGBMFI is like a pair of arms reaching all around you, embracing you, showing you MY love for all men. Very few people you encounter end up in hell and even then they are given lots of chances to repent up till the time of death.

Look at FGBMFI as a stepping stone to heaven. It is one of the choices of transportation — gather with your friends and see the bigger picture. DON'T worry about local chapters — look at the overall picture. Think of the individuals who gave me Praise — join in the chorus— let your voice be heard — support — lift up — stand in the gap for a wayward brother — Give comforting words to someone in need.

Don't ever think of giving up. These words are not in the Heavenly vocabulary. Have strength – enough to pass on to others. Stay in the Word – look forward to your next gathering – bring others. I'll to you more in time. Till then Prepare – prepare—watch out. Keep a sharp vigil for the enemy is never far away.

If any Chapter is to succeed it takes YOU. YOU to come out to the Banquets, breakfasts and luncheon. YOU to bring guests! And YOU to support it financially!!!

LEARN TO WRITE YOUR HURTS IN THE SAND AND TO CARVE YOU BENEFITS IN STONE

PRAYING EVERYONE TO HAVE A SAFE, AND BLESSED SUMMER